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NEXT MEETING  
 

Date:   November 28th, 2018 (Wednesday)  
 

Topic:  Natural Gas sizing value engineering with Corrugated 

  Stainless Steel Tubing (CSST)  
 

Speaker:  Dave Sutton Viega  

 
Product:  Viega, LLC  

 
Time:  6:00 - 8:00 PM  

   
Where:  APA Hotel Woodbridge (Exit 131 GSP)  

  120 Wood Ave  
  South Iselin, NJ 08830  
  

Cost:   $35 ASPE Members $40 Non -Members  

Our October meeting continued our improved attend-

ance. We had over 30 in attendance with quite a few 

first time attendees. The location at Suburban Golf Club 

was great with plenty of space in the meeting room. I 

brought our original charter document for all to see. I 

also brought the plaque I was awarded at the Conven-

tion in Atlanta for the Kenneth G. Wintink College of 

Fellows. The cocktail hour had hot appetizers and open bar. The food was 

served as a sit down Dinner with two meal choices Salmon or Fillet Minion 

and was great as well. The presenter Frank Edgar from GasTite had an 

interesting presentation speaking to the various CSST products and had 

numerous questions from those in attendance. 

The convention in Atlanta was great, they elected the new board as Andrea 

identified in the October newsletter. There were no earth shattering Bylaw 

changes to report. The one major improvement was the installation of a 

Parliamentarian who would run the meeting assuring we followed the meet-

ing procedures and Roberts Rules of Order. Which allowed the voting of 

the proposed by-law changes to run very smoothly. We were done ahead 

of schedule and with little boredom and frustration as have occurred in past 

(Continued on page 5) 

From the Presidentôs Desk 
By Karl Yrjanainen, P.E., CPD, LEED AP BD&C 



Page 2 ASPENEWS                                                 November 2018  

The 2018 ASPE Convention and Expo in Atlanta was a success! 

Please help us welcome our new 2018-2020 ASPE Board of Direc-
tors!  

President: Carol Johnson, CPD, LEED AP, CFI, FASPE 

Vice President, Technical: Don Strickland, CPD, GPD, FASPE 

Vice President, Education: Blair Minyard, PE, CDT, CPD 

Vice President, Legislative: Brianne N. Hall, PE, CPD, LEED AP 
BD+C, GGP  

Vice President, Membership: Vincent (Vinny) Falkowski, PE, PMP, 
CCM 

Vice President, Affiliate: Thomas P. Sharp 

Treasurer: Jim Zebrowski, PE, CPD, FASPE 

Region 1 Director: R. Paul Silvestre, FASPE 

Region 2 Director: Keith Bush, CPD, GPD, CSI 

Region 3 Director: Steve E. Mastley, CPD, FASPE 

Region 4 Director: Scott M. Steindler, CPD, LEED AP, ARCSA AP 
(IS), GPD, GGP 

Region 5 Director: Bryan Hutton, CPD 

This year our focus is on growth in our chapter membership and na-
tional membership. This includes membership retention. At the next 
meeting, please let me know if you would like to renew your member-
ship. We can quickly renew your membership at the meeting.  

Join us at the next NJ ASPE Technical Presentation 

 

Date: Wednesday, November 28, 2018 

Time: 6:00pm - 8:00pm 
Location: APA Hotel Woodbridge (Exit 131 GSP) 

120 Wood Ave South Iselin, NJ 08830 
 

Membership Report 
By Andrea Uhl  
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Why Should I Get Involved ï Updated for 2018? 
By Anthony J. Curiale, CPD, FASPE 

Introduction: While sitting on a New Jersey Chapter board meeting recently, the topic of ASPEôs value came up again; as it has been 
in recent days on a regular basis.  As the question, ñWhy should someone join ASPEò was passed around the room, I reiterated my 
own experience and we all realized that this was a story worth hearing.  So, even though this was published some time in 2003, we all 
felt it should be read again.  However, instead of continuing with the typical ASPE ñadò to recruit new members, I want to share a very 
practical benefit to being part of the ASPE organization that not only saved the day, but proved what we say about networking is a 
real, measurable benefit.  I hope you enjoy it. 
 
During the economic downturn of the 1980ôs, I was forced to redirect my career objectives.  The petroleum and petrochemical industry 
had taken a hit from which it has yet to recover and I was right in the line of fire.  All of my previous 10 to 15 years of experience had 
been as a process piping designer/supervisor and with the market saturated with other available designers and positions at an all-time 
low, maintaining the familyôs income became a real challenge.  I therefore took a risk, something I am not known to do too often, and 
answered an ad for a Plumbing Designer at a local Consulting Engineerôs office.  The two-mile proximity to my home would help ease 
the costs associated with commuting and with all my years of experience, I should have been able to pipe up a few toilets, right? 
 
I have to extend my thanks to Ed Robins for taking me on and allowing me to learn the trade.  Most employers would have thrown me 
out on my ear because of the lack of plumbing experience I had.  I learned very quickly that the trade was far different than anything I 
had thought in the past.  There were no P&IDôs, no lead engineers directing my every step, every decision made was my own and 
they were mostly the wrong ones.  Then I met a fellow named Joe Curcio, a manufacturerôs rep who invited me to an ASPE meeting.  
He told me about the society and how I could get to know others in the business.  In all my years as a process piper, I had never 
heard of such a thing for someone on my level.  Yeah, there was ASME, but that was for the guys that really knew their stuff, right?  
Not for the guys on the drawing board (remember those?).  I accepted Joeôs invitation and attended my first meeting.  The protocol 
was familiar to me, having been involved in several stamp-collecting clubs, but it seemed a little less formal and there was an atmos-
phere of professionalism unlike the others I had known.  I quickly realized that this business of Plumbing Design, which I had taken for 
granted, was a serious and practical avenue of career development.  The Lord had opened a door and I was being beckoned in. 
 
That was just over 30 years ago and time does not allow me to enumerate the number of times ASPE saved my hide.  I do want to 
share one specific instance that really highlights what we mean by the ñnetworkingò value of the society and why I believe anyone 
involved with the business of plumbing engineering should belong to ASPE. 
 
I was working for the New Jersey office of a Pennsylvania firm that specialized in municipal and highway authority work in 2009 and 
we got a phone call from the home office about a project in Richmond, VA that needed some help.  The lead engineer for the project 
was on vacation and could not be reached so they reached out to our office for help.  The project was a bus repair facility and admin-
istration building for the Richmond Rapid Transit Authority.  Apparently, the administration building, which was to open in a week with 
much fanfare, was having issues with water pressure; the water closets on the upper floors of the building were not flushing.  I knew 
that if I was to come up with a solution to this problem fast, I needed to be there to do some troubleshooting.  So, I packed my bags 
that afternoon and was in Richmond by 9 pm.  I showed up at the construction office the next morning, much to the surprise of the 
construction manager (he claimed that this was the first time the ñhome officeò ever came through so fast).   
 
I requested the hydrant flow test data and studying the figures, it was clear that my colleague had the same data and according to my 
calculations, there should have been plenty of pressure to operate the flush valves.  So, what went wrong?  I found out that the water 
company provided a tap into the facility from a main other than the one from which the flow tests were taken, so instead of 75 ï 80 psi 
at the main, we only had around 40 psi.  So how do you remedy insufficient pressure? With a pressure booster system. 
 
We quickly identified a probable location to fit a small, packaged system and after running some numbers, came up with a flow rate 
and head to make a selection.  But it wasnôt enough to just hand the numbers over to the construction manager, this place was open-
ing in a week and they needed something on site now!  What to do?  I went onto the ASPE web site, looked up the name and number 
of the V.P. Technical for the Richmond Chapter and gave him a call.  I explained what I needed and he gave me the name of a local 
pump vendorôs representative that he felt could help.  I contacted the rep, explained our situation and came up with a selection for a 
unit that would fit the space, deliver the required flow and pressure and be on site in a couple of days.  We were thrilled.  The Rich-
mond Rapid Transit Administrator was on site and thanked me for being so forthright in getting this done so fast.  I was naturally very 
gratified and since my work was done, he offered to show me around his state-of-the-art bus repair facility. 
 
As we walked through the station, we walked up the stairs to the third floor of the repair facility.  The number of stairs I counted didnôt 
seem to jive with three stories.  At the top of this building, we were as high as the administration building.  I asked the construction 
manager if the repair facility was fed from the same main and he said ñyesò.  It became painfully obvious that this facility was going to 
have the same problem.  They didnôt know that yet because the plumbing for the water closets wasnôt completed yet.  I immediately 
went back to the trailer and got on the phone to the pump rep to have him hold up on the delivery of the small system; this facility was 
going to need some major upgrade to the system. 
 
We ended up designing for a much larger whole-site booster system placed in a new heated enclosure right at the property line.  
There was a heated enclosure for the backflow preventers at the location already; we just needed to engineer a larger one to fit a 
booster system as well.  Electric power needed to be run to the enclosure to power the system; fortunately, the incoming road wasnôt 
paved yet.  The saving fact was that the larger booster was able to be delivered, installed and operated in time for the opening; an 
achievement that wouldnôt have been possible without the networking muscle afforded by my membership in ASPE! 
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From the Presidentôs Desk 
Cont. 

years. There were 25 technical programs where electronic files of 

handouts of the slides were made available to the attendees. 

In case you were not aware dates and locations for the future Con-

ventions and Technical Symposia have been set. So you can plan 

ahead for attending: 

�x�� 2019: Technical Symposium: October 24-27, 2019 in Pittsburgh, 

PA  

�x�� 2020: Convention & Expo: September 11-16, 2020 in New Orle-

ans, LA  

�x�� 2021: Technical Symposium: September 21-26, 2021 in San 

Diego, CA 

�x�� 2022: Convention & Expo: September 16-21, 2022 in Indianapo-

lis, IN 

�x�� 2023: Technical Symposium: September 26-October 2, 2023 in 

Bellevue, WA 

If you have an interest in being on the board please let me or any 

other board member know. Our elections are in May and we will be 

looking for people to participate on the board. 

Our meetings are a good place to network with others and learn what 

is going on in the industry as far as work, projects, products and 

codes. My thanks to the members who have attended our meetings in 

the past, I hope you all will attend our meetings this upcoming year.  

(Continued from page 1) 


